BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

WORKSHOP:  On Community Center 

Conceptual Master Plan
THURSDAY, JUNE 9, 2011
The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County met for a Workshop on Thursday, June 9, 2011 with Chairman Mike Stewart presiding.  Present were Commissioners Alan Brock, Lynn Artz, Randy Merritt, and Jerry Moore.  Also, present were Interim County Administrator Tim Barden, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

5:00 p.m. The Workshop was called to order and will update the Board regarding Community Center planning and seeks (1) Board input regarding a draft conceptual master plan for the Community Center site, and (2) Board direction regarding priorities for facility construction/renovation and site development.
In the spring of 2010, the County Commission purchased the 22-acre site on Shadeville Road for use of a Community Center.

There are three planning efforts going on simultaneously:

1.  Long-range planning through the development of a conceptual master plan for the site, what does the Board want to see on this 22 acre site.

2.  Mid-range planning for selected facility construction and renovation using a legislative appropriation and other funds.
3.  Near-term planning to begin offering programs and activities at the site using the existing facilities.

Wakulla County received a $392,000 legislative appropriation to construct a Community Center, and the funds must be expended by September of 2013.  In order to meet this deadline a RFP for construction should be issued and awarded by the end of the 2011 calendar year.  In addition, the County has $150,000 for public facilities from the one-cent sales tax and $175,000 from Park & Recreation Impact Fees that could be applied to the construction of new facilities and/or the renovation of the existing facilities at the Community Center site.

Data was collected from surveys and the top interest was for a swimming pool at 83%, playground 79%, gymnasium/exercise trail 67%, and basketball court 59%.
The Board was able to review the Conceptual Plan and provide feedback so that the conceptual plan can be revised.

Board direction:  Open up the former church building as a multi-use room by taking everything out but the restrooms and a storage room.  See if the stage can be used at one end for a performance area.  A Kids Zone is necessary in the other building as well as a storage room.  Take some of the office space and open it up for a group fitness area, and depending on the room situation and money at this point, look at either a commercial kitchen for this building or at IFAS. Check into Solar PV for both of the buildings. Mr. Barden will try to get more specifics from the Federal Government as to what they will accept.  There are low cost items that can be done quickly that include a playground, walking trail and the gardens.  Maximize the $392,000 and bring a proposal back to the Board.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned by order of the Chair at 6:30 p.m.
PAGE  
1

